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MSFA TRAINING COMMITTEE MEETING

SUNDAY, AUGUST 10, 2014, 10:00 AM.

MFRI Southern Maryland Regional Training Center, LaPlata, Charles County

Chairman Kingsley Poole opened the meeting with Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag of Our Country. It was mentioned to Google Red Skelton Pledge of Allegiance for a patriotic and moving rendition.    Kingsley welcomed those members and liaisons who were present and thanked them for taking their time to attend the meeting. Donuts and coffee were provided courtesy of MFRI SMRTC staff. 

Committee Members and Liaisons Present were, Kingsley Poole, Vice Chair Dan Stevens (also representing MFRI), Mark Bilger, Bobbi Stevens, Lynn Gilroy, Scott Wood, Johnie Roth (First Vice President of the MSFA),   George Brown, Charlie Simpson, and Leon Fleming.

*Committee Members Not Present: (more on this item later in these minutes).
Purpose of the Meeting: Kingsley indicated that this meeting, being the first one of the association year, was more of a brainstorming session to see how we wanted to go about the committee business and what issues we had. He indicated that he had spoken to Larry Preston, Assistant Director of MFRI, about conducting the MSFA Training Committee meetings in conjunction with the MFRI stakeholder’s meeting at least some of the time. The real issue is the travel for the participants and combining/adjoining the meetings would be best for all concerned. Kingsley said the Larry was receptive to such a move, either combine the meetings or hold the stakeholders meetings on the same dates and at the same locations as the Training Committee meetings. He said that he would discuss such a move with Director Steve Edwards.

MFRI Stakeholders Meetings: Dan Stevens talked to the members about how the Stakeholders Committee came about. The Stakeholders meeting is an off-shoot of the former MFRI President’s Board of Advisors. That committee met semi-annually and Director Edwards felt that Regional Stakeholders meetings would be more beneficial to MFRI and emergency services training needs. The Board of Advisors committee formation came from a mandate from the administration of the University of Maryland.  Dan also mentioned that years ago there were MFRI Regional Advisory Boards which worked on the formation and early operations of the MFRI Regional Training Centers.

Maryland Council of Fire and Rescue Academies: This group generally meets the first Thursday of each month at academies across the State of Maryland. It was suggested that a representative of our group (MSFA Training Committee) regularly attend. Dan mentioned that he generally received the correspondence from that group and would pass the same along to Kingsley.

MSFA Executive Committee Schedule: MSFA First Vice President Roth passed along to the committee the schedule of MSFA Executive Committee meetings for the remained of this fiscal year.   
*Training Committee Participation: After considerable discussion, the group decided that the committee chairman should send a letter (U.  S. Mail) to all members listed as part of the Training Committee asking their intention to continue as committee members; and if not, to advise us of that fact. He will also ask for email addresses for those with emails that were returned as not deliverable from the previous communication.

High School Cadet Programs: Dale Hill, chair of this sub-committee advised the chairman that he was unable to attend due to an unplanned event. Kingsley mentioned that Dale is a dedicated individual and President of the Washington County Volunteer Fire and Rescue Association. He also thanked Dan and Bobbi Stevens for all that they have done for these programs statewide. He considers them the parents of these courses throughout Maryland. It was mentioned that a number of high school fire and rescue programs in Maryland have ceased to exist for various reasons. It was also noted that in Carroll County, the program is not directly affiliated with the Board of Education. Students enrolled with this program sign out of school after morning academics and go independent concurrent classes – similar to attending college classes in the afternoon. It was noted that adult learners are allowed in these classes, something that the Maryland State Board of Education does not permit when the programs are part of a public school system.

MSFA 10-Year Training Plan: Dan committed to having the up-dated plan ready for approval of the Executive Committee before the next convention. He noted that the Training Committee met with all MFRI Regions in the state and got some good information to include in the document. More on this to follow in later meetings.
Grants:  The recently obtained grant from the federal government (Senator Barbara Mikulski’s Office) was mentioned by Vice President Roth. It was a joint effort by the MSFA and the Maryland Fie Chiefs Association. Members asked whether this grant and the submitted information might be available for departments to review since the only information available is a brief class on writing a grant – it is a short overview presented annually by MFRI.

The Maryland Weekend classes are now published. They can be found on the MFRI website. It was noted the Mr. Roth that attendance at this training opportunity has been low in recent years. For further information, contact Andy Levy, MFRI North Central Regional Coordinator. 

MFRETC: Lynn Gilroy said that the next meeting of this group is Wednesday, September 17th at 1:00 p.m. at Pleasant Valley Community Fire Company, 2030 South Pleasant Valley Road, Westminster, MD 21158. Lynn talked about the make-up of the Commission and its function.

MFRI: Dan Stevens reported for Larry Preston who is away on business (Pro-Board Meeting in Hawaii). MFRI stats are up for this year. Field instructors received pay raises effective July 1. The Simulation Center at MFRI Headquarters is running well and mobile simulation units are available for use throughout the state. Numerous instructors have been trained in their use. They are available for company drills; contact Mike Kernan at Headquarters.  
Student registration system is being automated for returning learners. A printout with an individual students’ information will be handed to each individual who has previously registered and they only need to check the data for accuracy. This is system now active in three regions; it is planned to have the others on-line by September first.

MFRI 2025: This is something new to all. It will involve internal and external evolutions, MSFA training, students, instructors, and organizations to look at the MFRI Regions and how well they are functioning. The focus of this effort will be on regional training centers; updating props, bringing Wi-Fi to each center (it was noted that this will be contracted with outside internet providers and not involve the MFRI servers – for security purposes). NERTC will be the first to have this service.

Dan mentioned that the best recruitment tool for new volunteer fire and rescue members are the high school programs. It was asked that if counties run short of funds, could MSFA Recruitment and Retention funds possible be used to supplement the cost.

Water Supply Committee: George Brown, chair of this committee said that his committee will be meeting soon and he will update the Training Committee on its progress.

Being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 12:30 p.m.

The next meeting of the Training Committee will be during October – date TBD. The Carroll County contingency graciously volunteered to host the meeting.
Respectfully Submitted,
Kingsley Poole

Chair, MSF A Training Committee 

I want to acknowledge the gracious assistance of long-time member Bobbi Stevens who plainly compiled the proceedings. (kp)
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